MEMORADUM

To: 
Council of Chief Academic Officers

Cc: 
David McClain


Linda Johnsrud

From:
All Campus Council Faculty Senate Chairs

Subject:
Grade Point Average Calculation Policy

In an effort to facilitate student transfers within the system, the ACCFSC first studied the variety of grading options that are assigned throughout the University of Hawai’i system (see attachment 1), and then we examined the various policies on calculating grade point averages (see attachment 2).   The first issue seems easily resolvable, the second one less so, but the matter that we bring before this body is a related one; that of very old grades being factored into the GPA.

This issue is most associated with nontraditional students who have returned to college after years in the workforce or other commitments.  In question is the practice at the University of Hawai’i at Manoa’s Office of Admissions & Records of factoring in every grade that a student ever earned within the system—even if those grades were earned over ten years ago.  We respect the right for receiving campuses to calculate all repeated courses, but if those decade-old credits cannot be applied to their current degree, then why is it factored into their GPA? 

According to the experience of some of the chairs, this is a new policy and practice targets and penalizes nontraditional students, especially those who have reentered the academic world through the Community Colleges.  

We ask that the Council of Chief Academic Officers review this matter and accept our recommendation to end this practice.

Thank You,

